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AGENDA 
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE 
19 SEPTEMBER 2016 
 
MEMBERSHIP: 
Mr M Kneipp (Administrator). 
 
The meeting is scheduled to commence at 5.30pm. 
 

Page 
 

  
PDC16/1 DRAFT POLICY FOR THE DEFERRED PAYMENT OF DEVELOPER 

CONTRIBUTIONS FOR RESIDENTIAL SUBDIVISION - RESULTS OF 
PUBLIC EXHIBITION (ID16/1689) 2 
The Committee had before it the report dated 13 September 2016 
from the Manager City Strategy Services regarding Draft Policy for 
the Deferred Payment of Developer Contributions for Residential 
Subdivision - Results of Public Exhibition. 
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REPORT: Draft Policy for the Deferred Payment of 
Developer Contributions for Residential 
Subdivision - Results of Public Exhibition 

AUTHOR: Manager City Strategy Services 
REPORT DATE: 13 September 2016 
TRIM REFERENCE: ID16/1689         
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
Council at its meeting on 27 July 2016 considered a report in relation to the draft amended 
Policy for the Deferred Payment of Developer Contributions for Residential Subdivision 
undertaken in Dubbo. 
 
The report recommended that Council adopt an amended draft Policy for the Deferred 
Payment of Developer Contributions for Residential Subdivision in Dubbo.  Council resolved 
to adopt the report and to publicly exhibit the draft Policy for a period of not less than 28 
days.   
 
The draft Policy was placed on public exhibition from 4 August 2016 to 2 September 2016.  
No submissions were received during the public exhibition period. 
 
Following completion of the public exhibition period and the proclamation of Dubbo Regional 
Council on 7 September 2016, Council officers have undertaken a further review of the draft 
Policy and made a number of minor grammatical and other minor changes to reflect the new 
name of the Local Government Area.  In addition, the draft Policy has also been integrated 
into Council’s new Policy template.  A copy of the draft Policy is provided here in Appendix 1.  
Any changes undertaken to the draft Policy are shown in red. 
 
Based on the results of the public exhibition period and the potential overall benefits the 
draft Policy can continue to provide the Dubbo Development Industry, it is recommended 
that the draft Policy be adopted and that it commence operation from the date the policy will 
be publically advertised being 6 October 2016.  It is also recommended that Council provide 
the Interim General Manager the delegated authority to enter into any Deed of Agreement 
made in accordance with the Policy. 
 
 
 



PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE 
19 SEPTEMBER 2016 PDC16/1 
 

PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE  Page 3 

 
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
It is considered that the measures contained in the draft Policy would be cost neutral on the 
basis of Council levying a fee of 0.5% of the total value of the outstanding contribution. This 
fee will cover costs incurred in overall administration of the Policy. 
 
The levying of a 0.5% fee will be payable at the time the developer requests Council to 
withdraw the Caveat over the land.   
 
POLICY IMPLICATIONS 
 
This new Policy, if adopted, will provide further assistance to developers in the development 
of residential land in Dubbo. 
 
 

RECOMMENDATION 
 
1. That the draft amended Policy for the Deferred Payment of Developer Contributions 

for Residential Subdivisions provided here in Appendix 1 be adopted. 
2. That an advertisement be placed in local print media advising of Council’s adoption 

of the Policy. 
3. That the Policy for the Deferred Payment of Developer Contributions for Residential 

Subdivision commence operation from 6 October 2016. 
4. That the Interim General Manager be delegated the authority to enter into any Deed 

of Agreement made under this Policy. 
 
 

Steven Jennings 
Manager City Strategy Services  
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BACKGROUND 
 
Council at its meeting on 27 July 2016 considered a report in relation to the draft amended 
Policy for the Deferred Payment of Developer Contributions for Residential Subdivision 
undertaken in Dubbo.  Council in consideration of the report resolved as follows: 
 

“1. That the draft amended Policy for the Deferred Payment of Developer 
Contributions for Residential Subdivision in Dubbo, included here in Appendix 1 of 
the report of the Manager City Strategy Services dated 11 July 2016, be adopted 
for the purpose of public exhibition. 

2. That the draft amended Policy for the Deferred Payment of Developer 
Contributions for Residential Subdivision in Dubbo be placed on public exhibition 
for a period of 28 days. 

3. That an operational review of the Wellington Section 94A Development 
Contributions Plan 2012 and the Wellington Development Servicing Plan 2006 be 
included in the City Strategy 2016/2017 Work Program.” 

 
The draft Policy was originally developed following a request from Delroy Park Pty Ltd to 
consider an alternative payment scheme for developer contributions for residential 
subdivision. The request highlighted a common theme in the development industry of the 
tightening of financial requirements following the Global Financial Crisis (GFC) and the 
inherent requirements of the finance industry. 
 
During the initial two year operation period of the Policy, Council has received four (4) 
requests to defer the payment of developer contributions for residential subdivisions.  
However, of the four requests received, all have been applied for by the one residential land 
developer in Dubbo.   
 
This report provides the results of the public exhibition period of the draft amended Policy 
and recommends that Council adopt the draft amended Policy. 
 
REPORT 
 
1. Public Exhibition 
 
The draft amended Policy for the Deferred Payment of Developer Contributions for 
Residential Subdivision in Dubbo was placed on public exhibition from 4 August 2016 to 2 
September 2016.   
 
As a component of the Communications Strategy for the draft amended Policy, an 
advertisement was placed in the Daily Liberal and the draft amended Policy was made 
publicly available at the Dubbo Branch of the newly formed Dubbo Regional Council, Dubbo 
Macquarie Regional Library and on Council’s website. 
 
Council did not receive any submissions during the public exhibition period. 
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2. Proposed Policy Amendments 
 
Following completion of the public exhibition period, Council officers have undertaken a 
further review of the draft amended Policy and have made a number of minor grammatical 
changes. The draft amended Policy has also been integrated into Council’s new policy 
template. In addition, amendments to the Policy have also been required to be undertaken 
reflecting the new Council name following the proclamation of Dubbo Regional Council on 7 
September 2016. A copy of the draft Policy is provided here in Appendix 1. Changes 
undertaken to the draft Policy are shown in red. 
 
It is considered that the changes undertaken to the draft amended Policy do not change the 
intent or provisions of the Policy and as such, it is considered that the Policy does not require 
further public exhibition or consultation.  
 
SUMMARY 
 
This report is presented for the consideration of Council and recommends that the draft 
amended Policy for the Deferred Payment of Developer Contributions for Residential 
Subdivision be adopted and that the Interim General Manager be given the delegated 
authority to enter into any Deed of Agreement in accordance with the adopted Policy.  
 
If approved, the Policy will provide further assistance to developers of residential land and 
perhaps facilitate additional residential development in the City. 
 
 
 

Appendices: 
1 Draft Policy - Deferred Payment of Developer Contributions for Residential Subdivision   
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